
[External] Lounge 72 - Supplementary Information for Review on 12th January 2023 

From: AKROYD, Gillian 7779 <Gillian.Akroyd@herts.police.uk> 

To: Licensing <Licensing@stevenage.gov.uk>; lounge72herts@gmail.com 

CC: ADSHEAD, Christopher 2386 <Christopher.Adshead@herts.police.uk>; KIER, Tara 1312 

<Tara.KIER@herts.police.uk>; GOVENDER, Trusha 8252 Trusha.Govender@herts.police.uk 

Fri 30/12/22 11:31 

 

Good morning, 

 

I wish to provide supplementary information following the application for a review of the premises, 

Lounge 72, High Street, Stevenage, 

Which was submitted by Police on 17th November, 2022 

Since that date there have been further incidents, one of which was of a very serious nature, and is 

described below.. 

 

 

 The below incident happened within the premises known as Lounge 72. 

  

This incident was reported as below, and has since been crimed as GBH. 

As this case is still currently being investigated, Police are unable to offer evidence including CCTV 

footage, though it is in existence and will be produced following the court case. 

  

41/94401/22 

  

In the early hours of SUNDAY 20TH NOVEMBER 2022 the IP has been at the club with a friend the 

SUSPECTs girlfriend. The IP states the SUSPECT has been causing problems when the IP has pushed 

the SUSPECT away when the SUSPECT has punched the IP to the face causing a broken jaw that has 

been operated on.  

  

The IP states that doctors reports will be made available and CCTV should be available at the 

location. The IP states that they were wearing a black unitard and black boots. The SUSPECT is 

named as XXXXXXXXX 

  

 This is also being forwarded to Ms Tracy GRANT, DPS, Lounge 72   

mailto:lounge72herts@gmail.com
mailto:Trusha.Govender@herts.police.uk


 

Kind regards, 

 

 

Gillian Akroyd 

 

Licensing Officer  

Stevenage Police Station 

 

Mob: 07734496130 

 


